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Q

U.S. Department

Federal Aviation Administration 3800 N Central Ave
of Transportation Phoenix Airports Field Office Suite 1025
Federal Aviation Phoenix, AZ 85012

Administration
September 15, 2014

Mr. Randy Payne

Project Manager

City of Phoenix Aviation Department
3400 E. Sky Harbor Boulevard, Suite 3300
Phoenix, Arizona 85034

Dear Mr. Payne:

Deer Valley Municipal Airport (DVT)
Aviation Activity Forecast Approval

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has reviewed the aviation forecast for the airport
master plan for Deer Valley Municipal Airport (DVT) dated August 14, 2014. The FAA
approves these forecasts for airport planning purposes, including Airport Layout Plan
development.

In summary, the difference between the FAA Terminal Area Forecast (TAF) and DVT’s
forecast update regarding total operations was within the 10 percent and 15 percent allowance
for the 5 and 10 year planning horizons. Therefore, the FAA approves this forecast for planning
purposes at DVT. It is important to note that the approval of this forecast doesn’t automatically
justify all capital improvements that your master plan might recommend. All future projects
will need to be justified by current activity levels reached at the time the projects are proposed
for implementation.

If you have any questions about this forecast approval, please call me at 602-792-1073.

Sincerely,

er rhard

Airport Planner

cc: Mr. Kenn Potts, ADOT, Airport Grant Manager



